
TO:  Cannon Falls City Council 

FROM: Zach Logelin, License and Permit Technician 

SUBJECT: Variances-Dollar General (PID 52.480.0700), Zoned R-B 

DATE: May 21st, 2024 

 

BACKGROUND 

I have worked with Dollar General and their civil engineering team, Hurley and Stewart, to help 

present their application for a new Dollar General store.  The proposed store would be located on 

the corner of Dakota and 5th St (PID 52.480.0700) which has always existed as low-level 

commercial property, with no real business ever operating at this parcel. 

Multiple Variances are in front of you tonight necessary for the construction of the Dollar 

General store.   

The applicant is requesting a thirteen-foot front setback Variance, a seven-foot front drive aisle 

setback Variance, and an eighteen-space reduction to the parking requirement Variance. 

Planning Commission recommended approval at their May 13th meeting.  

The following exhibits are enclosed to further describe the proposal: 

1. Variance application 

2. GIS Map of property (aerial) 

3. Legal Description 

4. Floor & building plans 

5. Survey of site 

6. City Code 152.611 Showing setbacks in the R-B zone 

7. City Code 152.258 Showing parking & drive aisle setbacks 

8. City code 152.259 Showing number of parking spaces required based on business type 

9. Resolution 2755 

 

REQUESTED CITY COUNCIL ACTION 

Please consider and make a motion to approve Resolution 2755, allowing a thirteen-foot front 

setback Variance, a seven-foot front drive aisle setback Variance, and an eighteen-space 

reduction to the parking requirement for Dollar General, PID 52.480.0700. 

































CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2755 

 

VARIANCES FOR DOLLAR GENERAL 

 

 

WHEREAS, Cannon Falls Dollar General LLC has made an application for Variances to 

allow for a new Dollar General store to fit the lot requirements in the Residential Business 

District; and 

 

WHEREAS, the applicant is asking for a thirteen-foot front setback Variance, a seven-

foot drive aisle setback Variance, and an eighteen-space reduction to the parking requirement to 

accommodate a new Dollar General store, PID 52.480.0700; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission conducted a public hearing on May 13, 2024 to 

accept public testimony relating to the application; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission finds that: the allowance of the requested 

Variances reasonable; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission recommends to the Cannon Falls City Council 

that the application for the Variances be conditionally approved.  

 

NOW THEREFORE LET IT BE RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF 

CANNON FALLS, GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA, that based on the findings of the 

Planning Commission which are hereby adopted by the City Council that the Variances to allow 

thirteen-foot front setback, a seven-foot drive aisle setback, and an eighteen-space reduction to 

the parking requirement be approved subject to compliance with all remaining requirements of 

the City of Cannon Falls Zoning Code Chapter 152 and State of Minnesota Building Code 

requirements.   

 

ADOPTED by the City Council of Cannon Falls this 21st day of May, 2024. 

 

      CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

 

      ____________________________________ 

      Matt Montgomery, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST: _________________________________ 

                   Neil L. Jensen, City Administrator 


